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Dear Stonebridge Families, 
  
It is hard to believe that we have already reached the final month of the 
school year, June!  There are still activities on the horizon for this year and 
we are in the midst of preparing for next year. 
  
Last month our intermediate students competed in the area badminton tour-
nament.  They played with poise and grit, defeating many of their oppo-
nents.  They represented Stonebridge well and enjoyed the competitive level 
of competition with other schools in the area.  Congratulations to all the 
team members for a great season! 
  
We are in the midst of our track and field season!  After being rained out a 
couple of days, we managed to complete our Stonebridge track and field day 
for our junior and intermediate students.  Over the course of a couple of 
weeks, our students competed in running and field events to try to qualify 
for the area track and field meet which was held on June 3rd.  The weather 
cooperated and the students demonstrated good sportsmanship and great 
athletics.  Thanks to all the teachers who helped run the Stonebridge track 
and field day and for taking the students to the area meet. 
  
We had our second Arts Night on May 30th and we would like to thank all 
the families who came out to support the students by attending the perfor-
mances.  We had many instrumental music numbers and some dance per-
formances too.  The students were very excited to perform and did so with 
poise and grace.  The artistic talent that we have at the school was definitely 
showcased that evening.  Learning through the arts is very valuable and the 
skills are transferrable to various areas.  We are very fortunate to have such 
dedicated music teachers at Stonebridge and we are proud of the music pro-
gram we are able to deliver to our students.    
  
This is a reminder that June 27, 2024 is an early dismissal day.  Students 
will be dismissed at 11:55am.  Buses have been arranged to pick students up 
from school at that time.  
  
As always, we are here to listen your questions and comments.  Please do not 
hesitate to contact the school office at any time. 
  
Be well, 

 

David Williams                Elaine Ricketts 

Principal                            Vice-Principal 
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8:45 am Entry 

8:55-10:35 

Learning Block 

10:35 - 11:05 

Recess 
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Message from our Trustee 

June 2024 

It is hard to believe we are almost at the end of another school year. I hope that this has been a great 
school year for you and your child, and you continue to see evidence of your childôs learning and engage-
ment at school.  
  
As a school board, there are several things we have been focused on in recent months that I want to up-
date you on. 
  
Thank you to everyone who participated in the Multi-Year Strategic Plan consultations. The plan 
sets our priorities and direction as a school board. Your input will help ensure our plan reflects both 
the priorities established by the Ministry of Education and the community we serve. The revised plan will 
be announced in the fall and I look forward to sharing those updates.  

  
I also want to thank everyone who shared their feedback in the budget survey. Again, we want to en-
sure that the community has voice in these important decisions. We are committed to transparency and 
you can find information about the school board budget on the board website that will continue to be up-
dated. 

  
This is an exciting time of year as schools host end-of-year events including concerts and graduations. I 
want to offer my sincere congratulations to all of our students on your hard work this year, and a spe-
cial congratulations to the graduating class of 2024. This is an important milestone and a 
celebration of years of perseverance, commitment, growth and learning. Graduates should feel proud of 
all they have accomplished. I wish you all the very best for the future and hope you continue to cherish 
the memories you have made in this school.  
  
I also want to acknowledge all of the many ways that you support your childôs learning and our public ed-
ucation system as family members throughout the year, whether itôs helping with homework, reading 
communications, making sure theyôre out the door on time or volunteering in the school. We recognize 
that this is a partnership and value the relationship with families.  
  
As we wrap up the school year and look ahead to summer, I want to remind families: 

¶ While report cards are shared online, families can request a printed copy through the school.  
The school board offers a number of summer learning opportunities for students 
in elementary and secondary school. 

You can also access links to resources to support student learning on the Board website to support sum-
mer learning.  

   
I wish everyone a positive end to the school year and a safe, happy and enjoyable summer. We look for-
ward to welcoming back returning students in the new school year. 
  
Ron Lynn, Markham Wards 2 and 6 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/board-plans/multi-year-strategic-plan/multi-year-strategic-plan-consultations
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/230224
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/board-plans/budget
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/elementary-school/summer-programs
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/summer-learning-opportunities
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-tools-and-resources
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Indigenous History Month and Indigenous Peoples Day  

National Indigenous History month is a time to celebrate the diverse cul-

tures of First Nations, M®tis, and Inuit communities, as opposed to focus-

ing on what has been done to them. The Canadian Government unani-

mously declared June as National Indigenous History Month in 2009 

through a motion in the House of Commons. The month, which includes 

National Indigenous Peoples Day, is a perfect time to reflect upon the long 

relationship between the many different Indigenous peoples of Turtle Is-

land and Canadians throughout history. For students and teachers, it is a 

good time to become better acquainted with the different First Peoples 

who share this land with us.  

June 21 was declared National Indigenous Peoples Day in 1996 by then 

Governor General Romeo Leblanc. The day was chosen in consultation 

with some national organizations for Indigenous Peoples including the As-

sembly of First Nations and coincides with the summer solstice which is 

significant for some First Nations.  

PEAC 

Applications Open for Boardôs Parent, Family and Community 
Engagement Advisory Committee 
York Region District School Board is accepting applications for member-
ship on the Boardôs Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory 
Committee (PEAC). PEAC supports parent and family engagement at the 
Board level in order to improve student achievement and well-being. Ap-
plications are due June 12, 2024. 
  
Interested parents/guardians and community members are in-

vited to submit an application using the online application form. For 

a copy of the application, please contact Leadership Development and En-

gagement via email at leadership.development.engagement@yrdsb.ca or 

by phone at 905-727-0022 ext. 3650. 

https://forms.gle/rw8XkjyAyUa26Ta2A
mailto:leadership.development.engagement@yrdsb.ca
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Student Wins at Coding and Engineering Competition  

Chess Tournament Exciting News! 
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Intermediate Gauss Math Contest 

On May 15th, 74 intermediate students participated in the University of Waterlooôs 

Gauss Math Contest in which they only had 1 hour to complete 25 multiple choice 

math questions.  These questions helped them to develop invaluable skills, like cre-

ative problem-solving, thinking, application, and a love for math.  The intermediate 

students displayed much initiative and courage to challenge themselves, especially 

for giving up their recesses to practise with Ms. Wong's co-op student, Bryan, from 

Pierre Elliott Trudeau.  The Outstanding Achievement Award recipients for the 

highest scores are Frances in gr. 7 and Kavishnen in gr. 8! The following students 

scored in the top 25% of the gr. 7 students for the distinction award: Fen, Steven Z., 

Merrick, Brendan, Ray, Cyrus, Akhil, and Anson.  In gr. 8, the following students 

scored in the top 25%: Daniel, Felix, Ryan Y., Jim, Alice, Linda, Ivan, Nuo, & Lilian 

A, Maize, Abyan, and Eric W.  Thank you to Mrs. Leong, Ms. Wong, and Bryan for 

organizing and preparing the participants for the contest.  Congratulations to all of 

the intermediate students who participated and for persevering in doing their best!   

ESL Classes  

Adult Non-Credit English as a Second Language (ESL) classes are available on an 

ongoing basis including the summer semester from June 17 to July 26, 

2024. Online and in-person classes throughout York Region are available from 9 

a.m. to 12 p.m., 12:30 to 3:30 p.m. & 6 to 9 p.m.  

 

Please contact 905-731-9557 or uplands@yrdsb.ca for more info.  

Program Registration  

Elementary Indigenous Languages and International Languages ï Pro-
gram Registration 
  
Elementary Classes (SK to Grade 8) 
Registration opens Thursday, May 30, 2024, and will close on Monday, September 

9, 2024. Classes will be held in-person at various YRDSB school locations and 

online.  A flyer with additional information is available.  If you have any questions, 

please email ILIL@yrdsb.ca. 

mailto:uplands@yrdsb.ca
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/sites/default/files/2024-05/YRDSB%20Indigenous%20Languages%20and%20International%20Languages%20-%20Flyer%202023-2024.pdf
mailto:ILIL@yrdsb.ca
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